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AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
May 2017 

 
 “Grace be with you, mercy, and peace, from God the Father, and from the Lord 
Jesus Christ, the Son of the Father, in truth and love.”  (II John 1:3).  We pray that this 
report finds each one doing well and enjoying God’s abundant blessings. 
 
 The work has continued steady once again this month with our regular services 
going well also.  It was a blessing to have returning visitors for which we thank the Lord. 
 
 For some time now I have been praying about moving to a new location, having a 
desire to propagate the gospel into other areas of Perth, and perhaps further afield into 
communities and towns beyond.  While I am not certain as to exactly where the Lord 
would have us to be at this time, I do believe that He is directing towards that purpose. 
 
 With this in view, I have purposed to move our household belongings into storage 
for the time being.  Since it is also approaching the time for Cyd’s annual medical 
(specialist) appointment in the USA, I felt it appropriate to return with her in the later part 
of next month.  This will allow me to assist in travel and other needs regarding her 
health.  We also hope to have opportunity to visit with our home church, family, and 
other of the Lord’s churches as providence permits.  I hope to return to Australia at the 
end of August, trusting the Lord to direct our way regarding His will for us.  Your prayers 
concerning this are very much appreciated. 
 
 Our sincere thanks for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and 
support for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea. 
 
Love in Christ,  
Frank James 
 
 


